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UNSWORTH 
ACADEMY 

Friday 23rd May 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

It has been a short but jam-packed Half Term; we started, of course, with the Ofsted Inspection. 

The report will be with us any day now and I am most looking forward to sharing it with you all. 

We have finished the Half Term today with a celebratory and congratulatory Year 10 assembly. 

40 students applied this year for Senior Prefect positions. 33 were successful. The other seven 

students have not quite met the bar at this stage but will be given a chance to do so over the 

next Half Term. Huge congratulations to our Senior Prefect Team for 2025/26. Alongside their 

names you will see the Senior Prefect Committee that they have been assigned to.  

 

    
 

After applications, interviews, staff votes and much deliberation I can announce that, from this 

team of 33 Prefects, our Head Senior Prefects are as follows: 

 

                               
 

This is both a great achievement and a great opportunity. Our student body will be superbly led 

by these six formidable learners and leaders.  

 

Year 11 today complete the first two weeks of their GCSE exam season. Well done to all for their 

efforts so far. Students and staff feel that things have gone very well to this point, but it is only 

half time. Half Term revision sessions are taking place next week. Learners need to have well 

organised home revision timetables and to attend the in-school sessions. They, also, just  

need to catch their breath and recuperate for the final two and half weeks.  
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UNSWORTH 
ACADEMY 

When the Year 11 exams end, we keep the exam desks in the Sports Hall in order to experience 

exam conditions with Years 7, 8, 9 and 10. The timetable for these end of year exams will be 

sent out to you, separately to this briefing, by Mr Orrell. The topics that learners need to revise, 

in order to be successful, will be on Show My Homework by this evening. Good luck to all learners 

in Year 7 to Year 10. 

 

I am going to wish everyone a happy Half Term holiday now and update on a couple of sports 

fixtures as I do. Our Girls Cricket Team won their first ever competitive match this week by 

outscoring The Derby High School by 139 to 119. Well done girls. On Wednesday I was able to 

personally attend the Year 9 Greater Manchester Plate Final against Sale Grammar at Broughton 

playing fields in Salford. I can only describe the game as a toss-of-the-coin battle. It was so 

tightly contested, and our boys so nearly won it. In the end, however, it was Sale who grabbed 

the all-important first goal and went to lift the cup. Fabulous effort to all squad members.  

 

Thanks all and we’ll see everyone Monday 2nd June, 

 

 

 

 

Mr A Fair 

Academy Principal  
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